
Sept. & Oct. 2004 
 
Dear Pastor & Church, 
 
Youth Camp at Mount Calvary Baptist Youth Camp 
We are excited about the 120 campers that attended.  There were 92 young people that came 
from many Independent Baptist churches across Spain.  Three young people made professions of 
faith during the week.  The great blessing for us was the salvation of Lorena (17 years old) from 
our church.   
 
Family Camps 
We took 13 people from our church to the first family camp. Watching them enjoy the 
fellowship with other believers and be touched by the preaching of God’s word is always a 
blessing to our hearts.  One young man was saved in the first family camp, and many made 
decisions to consecrate their lives to the Lord.  On Wednesday, Aug. 18, we received word that 
Joy’s grandfather, Mr. Luther Waters, had gone to be with the Lord at the age of 99.  What an 
important influence and example Papa Waters was in our lives through the years.  How we thank 
God that he was willing to have his son, Lavon Waters, (Joy’s father) go to the mission field and 
was always a faithful prayer warrior.   
 
Furlough 2004 
We arrived in the US on Sep. 16 to begin our furlough.  A special thanks to George and Vicky 
Peters for giving us a “home” upon our arrival. David & Cathy Guest were so helpful as we car 
shopped and watched God provide us with a good vehicle for travel. After two weeks, we’ve 
already put 1200 miles on the car and been able to visit 6 supporting churches.  We are presently 
enjoying a wonderful Missions Conference at Grace Baptist Church, Decatur, Illinois.  We 
appreciate Pastor Jerry Shirley allowing us to use their computer and printer to get this prayer 
letter into your hands. 
 
Awaiting baptism 
As many of you know, taking the step of baptism in Spain is a serious decision.  Right before we 
left, Milagros, (single mom) told us that she wanted to be baptized upon our return in the new 
year. Please join us in prayer for the growth of these new christians.  Also pray for Jose and 
Miguel, who were left with the charge of the church during our absence. 
 
Prayer request:  
1. Salvation of Jesus, Physics teacher we met on the flight from Spain who wants to meet again 
when we get back.  
2. Arrival of Esther Navarro, a single Mexican missionary who will be serving the Lord with us 
for the next 2 years and studying an intensive course in Spanish sign language to use as a tool to 
help with our deaf ministry.  
3. Eric, Amanda, Kayla and ? (yes, Amanda is expecting our 2nd grandchild!!!) as they move to 
Jacksonville, FL to begin their missionary internship. Thank you for you faithful prayers and 
support which is so vital to the salvation of souls in Spain. 
 
In His Service, 
Jack and Joy Loveday 


